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ESPLANADE HOTEL SITE, ALBANY 
LISSIMAN STREET PRECINCT, GOSNELLS 

Statement by Minister for Planning 

MR J.H.D. DAY (Kalamunda — Minister for Planning) [9.05 am]: I take this opportunity to update the 
house on the status of planning matters for the former Esplanade Hotel site in Albany and the Lissiman Street 
precinct in Gosnells. Improvement plans, which are prepared under the provisions of the Planning and 
Development Act and were recently strengthened through the government’s planning reform process, have been 
developed for both sites. I have reviewed the plans and granted consent for them to be advertised for public 
comment. The former Esplanade Hotel site is located on Middleton Beach and has been vacant since 2007. The 
government is committed to putting in place the necessary planning mechanisms to ensure the site is 
redeveloped. LandCorp continues to liaise with the current owners; however, if an agreement cannot be reached, 
the Middleton Beach Activity Centre improvement plan will provide the Western Australian Planning 
Commission, on behalf of the state government, with the authority to compulsorily acquire the site. The plan was 
developed in consultation with the City of Albany, LandCorp, the Department of Lands and the Great Southern 
Development Commission. It includes key planning objectives that will guide the redevelopment of the site in a 
coordinated manner, recognising its significance as a recreation and tourist destination. The draft plan is open for 
public comment from today until Tuesday, 10 June and is available on the Department of Planning website at 
www.planning.wa.gov.au/middleton. 

The City of Gosnells, in consultation with the WA Planning Commission, has also drafted an improvement plan 
to redevelop the land within the Lissiman Street precinct. The precinct has the potential to be a vibrant and 
bustling area for the Gosnells community, and this plan will guide its reinvigoration. The improvement plan will 
ensure that the area has high-quality development that supports a mix of land uses and a variety of housing types 
in close proximity to public transport. I am advised that the City of Gosnells will make the draft plan available 
for public comment soon. I am pleased to present to the house two very strong examples of how planning reform 
is directly changing the landscape of two very different community centres in Western Australia. 
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